Minutes of the NIHE Disability Forum Meeting 9 February 2017 in Disability Action, 189 Airport Road West from 10.30pm to 1.00pm

	Present:
	Audrey Furphy
	South

	
	Clifford Wylie
	South

	
	Ursula Marshall

Sheila McWilliams

Teresa McDonough

Eileen Drum
	West

North West

North West

South

	
	
	

	Apologies
	Isobelle Hamilton

Rosemary McCaw

Sally McDonald

Gerry Maguire

Deirdre Crawford
	South East
North East 
North East

South
NIHE

	
	
	

	
	
	

	In Attendance:
	Conor Flanagan
	Supporting Communities

	
	Patricia Bray
	Disability Action

	
	Orla McCann

Gerry Duffy


	Disability Action

NIHE




	
	
	ACTION

	1.0
	Opening and Welcome


	

	
	Patricia welcomed everyone to the meeting 
	

	2.0
	Minutes of the last Meeting
	

	
	Minutes were agreed with the following amendments
· Present – change L Wilson to Armagh

· Item 5.1 – Digital Inclusion is funded by DFP and NIHE.  Training has been facilitated by Supporting Communities

· Change “the Central HFC to read the Central HF”
	

	3.0
	Matters Arising
	

	3.1
	Workplan letters to DfC and Clark Baille, CEO, NIHE. Agreed to send when new Minister is in place. 
Update Workplan.  

	Patricia

	3.2
	Patricia suggested that a summary of the Workplan actions be drawn up.  

Clifford suggested a traffic light system re completed, current and future actions.


	

	3.3
	Action 17
NIASS Training to be rearranged when NIASS returns.  Update Workplan.

	Patricia



	3.6

	5.2 Regarding the mobility scooters and fire assessments Eileen highlighted that she checked with the maintenance team at Shopmobility who replied that they never heard of a powered chair going on fire and there is a cut off point for charges which ensures they don’t overheat.
· Clifford said that the local fire brigade had footage of a powered chair on fire and the difficulty they had in determining if the chair was set on fire deliberately or if it was combustion.

· Eileen will bring this issue to the Shopmobility conference in Fermanagh.

	Eileen

	4.0
	NIHE Community Involvement Strategy
	

	
	Andrea Doran, Director of Programming and Learning, Verbal Arts Centre, explained they were currently undertaking consultation on behalf of the NIHE, in regard to the Community Involvement Strategy, with young people and people with disabilities.  The method used is a dial pad similar to a mobile phone which collates answers immediately.  If there is a zero response to any question, time would be taken to drill the issue down by discussion.  This would be a 45 minute session and the gathered information, completely confidential, would be fed back to NIHE.  She explained her reason for coming to this meeting was to ask members to name groups in their area that she could contact.  
Members provided a comprehensive list of local and regional groups to contact  and Andrea left the meeting.
Gerry D voiced concern that Andrea had not taken the opportunity to consult with the NIHE Disability Forum.  Patricia explained that as she had allocated an hour for Andrea she had expected a full consultation with the Forum.  All expressed concerns as the Forum should be the first point of call in regard to people with disabilities housing issues.
Gerry suggested as the hour was allocated the Forum could discuss the current challenges and benefits of the last Community Strategy.  The following was discussed:-

· The work of the HCN’s is badly missed, in particular as a method of information exchange.

· District Office all doing different things ie Interagency Groups, some HCN’s still remain and scrutiny panels.  Issues raised re consistency of approach.
· Scrutiny panels do not work for grassroots issues because they only scrutinize policies etc and grassroot issues get neglected 
· Interagency groups are good as they have wide representation but again local issues can get lost
· Patch Managers do good work and know people  in need within their community

· Fears regarding bedroom tax after 2020

· Query if Community Wardens are still in place

· The HCN structure worked really well.  Interagency groups are not fully representative of all areas and if you are not at the table your area misses out
· Difficulty regarding a platform to take issues to eg tenant allocated a house in bad repair - scrutiny panel is not the place to take these problems

· NIHE Disability Forum must remain and ‘if it ain’t broke’, don’t fix it.

· Letters sent to tenants can be confusing eg 3 areas of choice.  

· Gerry D explained that more drafts of the Strategy will be made available before final consultation is complete and Forum will have more opportunities feed in.

· Patricia to add review of the language, jargon etc in regard to NIHE correspondence to tenants as an action in the Workplan.
	Patricia

	5.0
	Maureen Mawhinney provided an update on the Accessible Housing Register (AHR).  Presentation provided the following information:-
· Reasons for developing an AHR?

· What is an AHR?

· Benefits of an AHR

· Testing the idea

· Key features of an accessible property
· Types of accessible housing

· Inaccessible property

· Work to date

· Software package

· Q & A session
The following issues were discussed:-

· Population trends were discussed

· Waiting lists – how AHR would reduce timescale
· Welcome Habinteg agreeing to provide information

· Housing with extensions and implications for bedroom tax

· Accessibility to cover extensive range of different disabilities

· More than internal accessibility AHR must include external environment and location accessibility information
· NIHE not building houses and importance of private sector coming on board
· Private sector charging more for accessible homes

· If a lift through spare bedroom of a 3 bedroom house, still recorded as a 3 bedroom house for bedroom tax

· Environmental controls must be considered

· More than a ramp – eg switch levels, level of counter tops for easy access for wheelchair users

· NIFRS keen to get involved especially where block of flats are built
· Winter emergency the AHR will be invaluable asset for water and/or electricity services.  eg in regard to preplanned power availability for a nebuliser via portable generator


	

	6.0
	District Office Accessibility Audit

	

	
	Patricia still awaiting some DO Audit returns.  Patricia will contact Isobelle and may have to share some districts with members.  Patricia has commenced collating audits.
	

	7.0
	Housing Degree


	

	
	DVD was shown.  All agreed it was excellent.  The following amendments were highlighted:-

· Property (spelling)
· Compliments vs Complements

· Affects vs Vex

At the next meeting marketing will be discussed.
	Patricia

	8.0
	Workplan
	

	8.1
	Patricia will update Workplan
	Patricia

	9.0
	Information Exchange
None
	

	10.0
	Any Other Business
	

	10.1
	Eileen is a representative on the Fermanagh and Omagh Council Area Community Planning and she will sit on the Environment Theme.

	

	11.0
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	11 May 2017 at 10.30am in Disability Action, Portside
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